SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
14th August, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady (Beechfarm Residents' Association) - in the Chair

Community Representatives
Jean Appleby - Friends of Victoria Park

Tony Camilleri - Pendlebury Coyotes

John Etherson - CRAWA

Pat Higson - Spurgeon/Swinton Families

Kyrs Hill - Friends of Victoria Park

Nicola Ramsden - Spurgeon/Swinton Moorside Children’s Centre

Denis Schofield - Deans Youth Club

Christine Sigurnjak - Transport and the Environment - Clifton
Barry C. Wilde - SOSCA

Maureen Wilkinson - Transport/Environment

Ward Councillors
Councillors Maureen Lea and Barry Warner (Pendlebury Ward)

Councillor Jim Dawson (Swinton North Ward)

Councillors Steve Cooke and Joe O’Neill (Swinton South Ward)


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Kevin Brady - Area Co-ordinator



Lynne Braid - Regeneration



Inspector Findlow - Greater Manchester Police



Tracey Jacobs - Community Development Worker



Susan Puffet – Community Safety Unit



Rebecca Threlfall - Neighbourhood Manager



Brenda Worthington - Salford PCT
22.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus, Hinds and Bernard Lea and Bob Docherty and Louise Jackson.

23.
POLICE ISSUES
Inspector Findlow reported on (a) the current situation with regard to action being taken in respect of an alleged brothel, (b) the continuing success in locating cannabis farms, (c) a recent night time tour which the Mayor of Salford had undertaken with the Police Service, (d) forthcoming campaigns around specific occasions ( e.g. bonfire night) and projects such as Enterprise which targeted anti-social behaviour in schools, (e) promotional leaflets intended to encourage  parental interest in  the activities of their children and (f) actions taken in particular parts of the City and to tackle specific problems such as underaged drinking.

Members were informed  that the number of complaints about problems caused by off-road motorcycles had resulted in the Off-Road Unit visiting the Clifton area.  The Committee discussed the problem.  Inspector Findlow reminded Members that pursuing off-road motorcycles could put bystanders at risk and that it was possible for the Police  to act if an address for offenders was given or to use CCTV equipment to detect offenders.  Whilst it was possible to try and tackle the problem by blocking ginnels, which might be used by offenders as an escape route, consideration had to be given to the effect of such action on other persons who used these facilities.  In response to a suggestion from a Member the Inspector confirmed that the Mounted Division were to visit the area in the future and that their use to tackle the problem would be examined.  Whilst it was not possible to prevent the sale of the off-road bikes Trading Standards were to liaise with petrol stations and encourage a responsible approach such as not selling petrol to persons who were apparently to use it in off-road vehicles.

Inspector Findlow reported that the situation with regard to the Neighbourhood Watch was still under review and that until a decision was made the PCSOs would act as a point of contact for their area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

24.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 12th June, 2007, be approved as a correct record subject to Nicola Ramsden being recorded as present.


Arising from (a) Minute 5 it was reported that the Ward Councillors for the Swinton area had selected Councillor Steve Cooke to represent that Ward on the Budget Sub-Group and (b)  Minute 13 the Neighbourhood Manager reported that an initial meeting had been arranged to examine possible schemes for funding under the Highways Capital and Revenue Budgets in 2007/08 and that an initial list would be submitted to the Environment Task Group in September.

25.
COMMUNITY SAFETY UNIT

Susan Puffet circulated a report on the role of the Community Safety Unit which sought to reduce crime and disorder and raise public confidence and encourage participation in the Criminal Justice System.  The Unit comprised three Teams which were responsible for Anti-Social Behaviour, Nuisance and Witness Outreach and the report outlined the work of each and the methods by which contact could be made.


Details were given of the work of the Unit in the area in tackling vehicle crime and criminal damage and implementing the RESPECT agenda.  The cost to the community of people re-offending was high in terms of imprisonment, court costs and support for the families.  The Unit sought, therefore, to work with partners such as Back to Work and Housing Services to secure a source of income and accommodation for ex-offenders as these factors were perceived as the main reasons for returning to crime.  The Unit had developed also a system of mentors to offer support.


Councillor Warner and Mr. Camilleri had experience with offenders both in prison and when returned to the community.  They agreed that the lack of a place to live and/or an income created a vicious circle and promoted re-offending as prison was seen as better than living rough.  It was reported that Salford City Council had developed good partnerships with potential employers in construction, retail and parks and gardens.  The Governor of Forest Bank Prison had developed a pilot training project to help prisoners gain qualifications.  The shortage of accommodation remained a challenge.  Councillor Warner reported on efforts made to persuade the prison authorities to develop a system of half-way houses and drew attention to the work of the Co-operative Society in providing practical assistance such as bank accounts.

26.
LANDLORD LICENSING AND NEWLANDS/LIVIA PROJECTS

RESOLVED:
THAT, in the absence of officers, reports on the above subject be not considered.

27.
DRAFT SALFORD WEST STRATEGIC REGENERATION FRAMEWORK AND ACTION PLAN
The Area Co-ordinator made a presentation on the draft Salford West Strategic  Regeneration Framework and Action Plan which (a) described the area covered by the Action Plan, (b) set out the purpose of the framework in establishing a strategic 20 year vision. 3 year action plans will make sure that vision starts taking shape on the ground. The framework will link key policies and initiatives, attract resources,  influence public service planning as well as public and private sector investment, (c) listed the dates by which key activities would be completed leading to the implementation of the framework in late 2007, (d) gave examples of the investment scheduled for the area and (e) outlined the factors involved in securing a successful local economy and business location of choice, high quality residential neighbourhoods, an outstanding leisure and recreation asset and a well connected part of the city region.

Mr. Brady asked the Committee to consider a number of questions of relevance to the region including:-

· Where regeneration might generate the greatest benefit.
· Whether a more strategic approach should be taken to town centre development.

· If the area was perceived as a visitor destination.

· Opinions on transport.


In response Members made a number of comments:-

· The goal of making Salford West a destination of choice by 2028, whilst realistic in terms of regeneration, was likely to be seen as too long a time period  by the public.

· Efforts should be made to improve the environment of the A666 corridor from Queensway to Irlams o’th’Height and so raise the aspirations of the community.  At present the number of fast food outlets created a poor image.  An improved environment would attract investment to the area.

· There was no direct route by public transport from the Salford West area to Salford Quays.  Anyone seeking to access the Quays had to travel into Manchester and back out thus wasting time and incurring extra cost.  These factors would act as a barrier to residents of Salford West who wished to access the job opportunities which were likely to be created by the Media City development.

· Efforts should be made to exploit the investment opportunities created by the growing “green” market.

· Green sustainability should be key throughout the framework and Action Plan.
· In spite of concern expressed in the past by the community the Action Plan made no mention of the need to provide train services to the Clifton area but referred only to the stations in Swinton and Irlam.

· The Action Plan was inaccurate in suggesting that Clifton was not a separate area but rather part of Pendlebury.

· The Action Plan should encourage healthier forms of travel such as cycling and walking.

28.
SWINTON COMMUNITY ACTON PLAN (CAP), 2008
The Neighbourhood Manager and Community Development Worker circulated a note (a) reminding Members of the themes around which the CAP was organised, (b) listing some of the priorities which the community had identified in 2007 and specifying the actions taken to achieve these goals and (c) indicating how the priorities for 2008/09 could be identified and addressed.

The attention of Members was drawn to a questionnaire included in the summer edition of the Swinton newsletter which would help to shape the 2008 CAP.

RESOLVED:
THAT a draft version of the CAP for 2008 be submitted to the next meeting of the Community Committee for consideration.

29.
SALFORD ROYAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST GOVERNORS
It was reported that (a) the Governors of the Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust were trying to establish two way communication between the Trust and the local community 

which it served, (b) the Trust felt that the best way of achieving this objective was via the Community Committee network and (c) there were two trustees for each area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Foundation Trust Governors for the Swinton area be invited to a future meeting to explain their role and seek opinions on how best they could liaise with the community.

30.
SALFORD GARDEN PARTY
Members were given details of the Salford Garden Party which would be held from 12.00 p.m. to 4.00 p.m., on Saturday, 15th September, 2007, on the lawns at the front of the Salford Civic Centre and were encouraged to take part in the event by holding an exhibit to raise local awareness of their group and engage with the community or submitting questions for the Council or simply taking part in the events which were to be held.

31.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP
(Barry Wilde declared an interest in the application from the Swinton Open Space Community Association).
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) a schedule containing the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 17th July, 2007, (b) the financial position statement as at 21st May, 2007, (c) an update on projects for which the Committee had approved grants at past meetings and (d) details, summarised below, which had been submitted by those groups whose applications had been deferred by the Budget Sub-Group so as to enable the Committee to reach a decision:-

· The contribution made by St. Mary’s Church to the kitchen refurbishments to permit the preparation of healthy eating and taster sessions for the Cheery Cherubs Toddlers Group and other means by which funding had been raised was reported and Members agreed that as the project would benefit the wider community it should be supported.

· It was reported that, as the C Project had been unsuccessful in a bid for lottery funding, it was probable that they would cease to operate.  Members agreed, therefore, that priority should be given to examining ways in which the project might be supported and that consideration of the application for a dirt bike event should be deferred.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 17th July, 2007, be dealt with as set out in the appendix to these minutes.
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(2) THAT the financial position statement as at 21st May, 2007, be noted.




(3) THAT, as the playscheme at the Valley, for which a grant of £1,136.40 was agreed at the meeting on 12th June, 2007, did not go ahead the funds be returned to the devolved budget.




(4) THAT, as the refurbishment of the Moorside Sports Hall for which a grant of £4,000 was agreed at the meeting on 12th December, 2006, is not proceeding at present the funds be returned to the devolved budget.



(5) THAT a report be submitted to a future meeting on the current position of the Police Officer based at the Swinton High School towards whose salary the Committee had, at the meeting on 11th April, 2006, agreed to make a contribution of £5,000.




(6) THAT it be noted that Inspector Findlow and the Community Safety Officer have liaised and agreed a location for the CCTV equipment for which the Committee had, at the meeting on 10th April, 2007, approved funding.




(7) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager examine options for supporting the C Project.

32.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

The following items were submitted to the Committee for information:-

· Minutes of the SOSCA Steering Group held on 17th May, 2007 and the SOSCA August newsletter.

· The summer issue of the Swinton newsletter and programme of summer events.

· Details of the procedures for persons interested in applying to join the Salford Royal NHS Council of Governors.

· The Patient and Public Involvement Forum - Health Services in Salford.  
33.
GOOD NEWS ITEMS

Members gave details of a number of good news items:-

· Councillor O’Neill expressed appreciation of the efforts of the Mayor, Councillor Val Burgoyne, in developing a project to work with offenders.

· Nicola Ramsden reported that the Moorside Children’s Centre was now officially open and encouraged anyone interested to apply for the vacant positions of Cleaner and Administration Assistant.

· The Victoria Park Friendship Day would be held in the park between 12 noon and 3.00 p.m., on Sunday, 2nd September, 2007, and was suitable for all the family.

· Interest had been expressed in using the Community Garden Scheme on the Valley estate as a case study.

· The Valley Pride Week, including a range of activities such as sports, a community street party with parade, bingo, a table top sale and family picnics and games would take place from 20th to 25th August, 2007.

· The community garden on Kingsley Road was underway and looking very good.

34.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 6.00 p.m., on Tuesday, 9th October, 2007.
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APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ON 14TH AUGUST , 2007: DECISIONS BASED UPON Recommendations of the SWINTON BUDGET GROUP HELD ON 17th JULY 2007 



		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		1. Phoenix Supported Employment Service

		£300.00

		Building Work 



		Fund £300

		Devolved Budget

		



		2. INNIT Productions

		£350.00

		Filming & Production Work



		Fund £350

		Devolved Budget

		Copy of DVD for CC.



		3. Swinton 18+ Group

		£351.50

		Transport and Activity Costs



		Fund £351

		Community Health & Wellbeing Fund

		



		4. Swinton & Pendlebury Anglers

		£500.00

		Coaching Fees, Prizes and Fishing Consumables



		Fund £500 

		Devolved Budget

		



		5. 4th Swinton Brownies (All Saints)

		£575.00

		Use of School



		Fund £575 

		Devolved Budget

		



		6. Swinton Open Space CA

		£1586.86

		Room Hire and Printing Costs



		Fund £1586.86

		Devolved Budget

		Barry Wilde declared an interest.





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		RECOMMENDATIONS

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		7. Cheery Cherubs Toddlers Group

		£1998.68



		Kitchen Equipment, Sink & Boiler

		Fund £1,998.68

		

		Contributions made by St Mary’s Church and other sources confirmed and it was considered that the project would be of benefit to the wider community 



		8. Senior Action Group - Swinton

		£3080.00

		Room Hire, Refreshments, Entertainment & Transport



		Part Fund £1000

		Community Health & Wellbeing Fund

		Pilot Tea Dance



		9. C – Project

		£3300

		Dirt Bike Project Fees




		Deferred pending clarification of the future of the C Project 

		

		



		10. Swinton Healthy Living

		£3580.00

		Room Hire, Admin & Therapy Costs




		Rejected

		

		Not sure about alternative therapies.



		11. Swinton Amateur Swimming Club

		£3690.00

		Pool Hire, Training Aids, Storage, Trophies and Equipment




		Fund £3690

		

		





ADDITIONAL INFORMATION



